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SCPTAs General Membership Meeting Minutes
September 7, 2016
Study Alternative Center
President Carrie Windes called the meeting to order at 9:15 am at Study. A quorum was present. 
The Pledge of Allegiance was led by Carrie.  
Dr. Jungmann reported on school changes by having those present play kshoot.it quiz on smart phones or tablets. He presented the new themes for the year, Engaging, Relevant, and Personal.  
He spoke on the radical growth of the district, new partnerships, the Ignite program, the Master Facility Review Plan, and funding needs. 

Patty Dunn spoke about the Clothing Bank and introduced Jeanette and Terry dedicated volunteers. She thanked the many school volunteers for their help and reminded us the Clothing Bank is open on Thursdays 9-5 with shoppers coming from 2:30 to 5. A fashion show of the clothes available, was presented by Study students. A video of the Clothing Bank was shown with thanks to Andy Wolf for producing the video. Thanks also to Principal Justin Dickenson and Wilson’s Creek PTA for partnering with Study. 
Amy Gibbons spoke about the schools Nutrition Services. Thanks to them for the breakfast the was provided for the meeting today. Nutrition services can provide catering for school events, they can order at cost items for PTAs and class parties. They also have DESE grants available for food/kitchen equipment PTAs can apply for. She reported the menu teams meet quarterly at the school sites. 

Peggy Stepp spoke about the Reading Is Fundamental program that is for first and second grade students in each elementary school. Training for school volunteers is September 21 at the Library Center, and Midtown Library. Distributions are set for October, February, and April at the old Sherwood school. Contributions are appreciated as the program needs to raise $20,000 annually to fund the program.

Treasurer Becky Volz referred to page 4 of the Council News for her report, and page 11 for the Audit report. A motion was made to accept the Auditors report, the motion passed.
Becky presented the proposed budget as printed on pages 9 and 10. A motion was made to accept the proposed budget for the year, the motion passed. 
Vice Presidents reports: Carrie reminded everyone to read the Council News for all the details on PTA activities. Officer reports are printed in the Newsletter. Some committee chairmanships are open and the Vice President of Promotions and Vice President of Organization and Development. If you are interested in helping SCPTA please talk to Carrie.
New Business: Carrie reminded the units present, the attendance incentive program is available again this year. Check the SCPTAs website, Facebook and twitter for reminders. We need a host school for the November 5 meeting.
Sergeant at Arms: Heather drew the names for the door prizes, Julia Stalder and Adam Meador won. Attendance today: 83, Units represented 45, Principals 38, PTA Representatives 36.
Announcements:
Next meeting is October 5, at 9:15 am at Jarrett MS.
Meeting adjourned at 10:30 am.
Mary Christiano 

Secretary
